

# MINUTES OF ST VEEP PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, HELD ON THURSDAY 14<sup>th</sup> APRIL 2022, IN THE MEMORIAL HALL AT 7.45 pm, when members were summoned to attend.

**Present** Councillor J Hancock (Chairman)  
Councillor P Philp  
Councillor F Pearce  
M Tubb (Clerk)

Councillor M Irwin  
Councillor O Rounsevell  
Councillor J Piper  
28 Members of the public.

Minute No:	Agenda Item.
	<p><b>Chairman to welcome members and the public to the meeting, he asked if anyone objected to the late change of venue due to a error with the booking for the Red Store. There were no objections.</b></p> <p>Chairman invited any of the public to address the meeting.</p> <p>Mr Penno raised the issue of the restricted parking scheme that was rumoured for the village and asked what was planned. The clerk said that the design scheme that had been put forward by Cornwall Council was to restrict parking on the road between the 20 MPH sign on St Veep end of the village through to the bridge, the restrictions would be in place between the hours of 9.00 AM and 6.00 PM and there would be provision for the loading and unloading of vehicles within those hours. The clerk also said that the council had hoped to have additional off street parking in place prior to this scheme being implemented but unfortunately this was not possible. Mr Penno said that this would kill the businesses in the village and if this came in he would have to close the pub. Others wondered why there had been no consultation on this matter and the Chairman reminded everyone that “parking in the village” had been on the agenda for at least two years.</p> <p>Mr Morgan then addressed the meeting about the dock footpath saying he intended to be a thorn in the side of this council and accused them of being corrupt. The Chairman asked him to sit down as we were discussing the parking issue, Mr Morgan refused to comply with the Chairman’s request until the Chairman threatened to suspend the meeting.</p> <p>Members continued to listen to the publics concerns over the proposed parking scheme and agreed to consider their request to get Cornwall Council to defer the scheme until additional parking was in place when they discuss it later in the meeting. The Chairman waited for most of the public to leave before continuing the meeting. Lisa Solly (Situ8) and the applicants spoke about their revised plans for “Avalen” St Veep and how they had scaled down their previous application and hoped that the Parish Council would continue with their support.</p>
	<p><b>Reports from Outside Authorities</b></p> <p><b>(a) Devon &amp; Cornwall Police.</b> The clerk read a report from PCSO Cocks, giving his apologies for not attending the meeting but there were no crimes reported during March and numerous patrols had been carried out and all appeared to be in order.</p> <p><b>(b) Cornwall Council.</b> No report received.</p> <p><b>(c) Fowey Harbour Commissioners.</b> No report received.</p> <p><b>(d) Lerryn Memorial Hall.</b> Cllr Pearce reported that Mr Jim Kelly had left the hall £5,000.00 in his will.</p>

	<p><b>(e) Lerryn Area Minibus.</b> Cllr Piper reported that the lunch was successful and the bus was now returning to normal use and it was cleaned after each trip.</p> <p><b>(f) Lerryn School.</b> No report received.</p> <p><b>(g) The Red Store.</b> Cllr Pearce reported that the AGM would now be held on the 25<sup>th</sup> April at 7.30 pm.</p> <p><b>(h) St Blazey, Fowey &amp; Lostwithiel Network Panel.</b> Nothing to report.</p> <p><b>(i) Report on progress of neighbourhood plan.</b> Cllr Pearce reported that the last two meetings were cancelled and the next meeting is planned for the 27<sup>th</sup> April.</p> <p><b>(j) Jubilee Committee.</b> Mr Bonsey attended on behalf of the Jubilee Committee and he requested permission to make a hole in the green for the erection of the maypole which would be used by the school children to dance around. It was proposed by Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Philp and agreed that his request be granted.</p>
252/2022.	<b>Apologies for Absence</b> were received from Cllr Motton (ill), PCSO Cocks and Cornwall Councillor C Martin.
253/2022.	<p><b>Members Declarations.</b></p> <p>(a) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None declared.</p> <p>(b) Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None declared.</p> <p>(c) Declaration of Gifts. None declared.</p> <p>(d) Requests for Dispensation. None requested.</p>
254/2022.	<p><b>Minutes of Meetings.</b></p> <p>(a) To receive minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> March 2022. On the proposal of Cllr Irwin, seconded by Cllr Philp, it was agreed the minutes be accepted.</p> <p>(b) To receive minutes of Extra Parish Council Meeting held on 31<sup>st</sup> March 2022. On the proposal of Cllr Rounsevell, seconded by Cllr Piper, it was agreed the minutes be accepted.</p> <p>(c) To accept notes of the Grant Panel meeting held on 29<sup>th</sup> March 2022. Was noted by members.</p>
255/2022.	<p><b>Matters Arising not on the agenda</b></p> <p>(a) Fence in the car park. Nothing further to report.</p> <p>(b) Car park Light. Update. Light has been ordered and we have received a Pro Forma invoice for payment.</p> <p>(c) Repairs to fence at Lowertown. To be dealt with by members.</p> <p>(d) Defibrillators at Lerryn &amp; Penpol. The clerk reported that he had contacted Fleet and they were looking into the service of the one at Lerryn and would forward quotes for a defibrillator at Penpol.</p> <p>(e) Phone box at Penpol. The clerk said that he had a contact address for the supply of paint for this box which would cost about £50.00, members asked him to place an order.</p>
256/2022.	<p><b>Planning Matters</b></p> <p>(a) Planning Application No: PA22/02687. Proposed conversion/change of use of former chocolate factory to form residential dwelling at "Avalen" St Veep. On the proposal of Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Philp, it was unanimously agreed to support this application.</p> <p>(b) Planning Application No: PA22/02730. Works to "Wandsley) Lerryn. On St Winnow side of river. Members felt that this application would not have any impact from this side of the river and therefore would not comment on this application.</p> <p><b>Planning Results.</b></p> <p>(i) ) Application No: PA21/10256. Conversion of a former stone barn structure into annex accommodation for use in conjunction with the principal dwelling at "Polgreen Farmhouse" St Veep. Permission granted with conditions. Decision was noted by members.</p>

	(ii) Application No's PA21/08643, 08644, 08645 and 08646 for various works at "Swallows Reach" St Veep. Awaiting decisions.
257/2022.	<p><b>Financial Matters, cheques for payment</b></p> <p>(a) Cheque No: 1235 The clerk for salary £319.98</p> <p>(b) " No: 1236 to HMRC for PAYE £27.00</p> <p>(c) " No: 1237 to Viking for cleaning material £198.86</p> <p>(d) " No: 1238 to CALC for registration. £236.01</p> <p>(e) " No: 1239 to data protection fee £40.00</p> <p>On the proposal of Cllr Irwin, seconded by Cllr Pearce, it Was unanimously agreed that Cheque No's 1235, 1236, 1237, 1238 and 1239 be drawn.</p> <p><b>Any other payments or grant requests will be dealt with at this meeting.</b></p> <p>(i) Cheque No: 1240 to Proletric Services Ltd for £1,984.80 for car park light.</p> <p>(ii) " NO: 1241 to Lerryn Memorial Hall for £20.00.</p> <p>On the proposal of Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Rounsevell, it was agreed that cheque No's: 1240 and 1241 are drawn.</p>
258/2022.	<p><b>Correspondence.</b></p> <p><b>Items previously circulated that require a decision.</b></p> <p>None</p> <p><b>Any other correspondence received prior to the meeting</b> were read and circulated to members via the pack.</p>
259/2021.	<b>Members to consider information for grass cutting and footpath maintenance for 2022/2023.</b> Were noted for confirmation.
260/2022.	<b>Parking in the village.</b> After some discussion it was proposed by Cllr Irwin, seconded by Cllr Piper and unanimously agreed that the clerk contact Cornwall Council and request that the current scheme be postponed until this council had additional parking provision in place.
261/2022.	<b>Littering in the village.</b> It was suggested that the bin on the green be moved away from the donation box because of wasps.
262/2022.	<b>Public toilets.</b> The Chairman said that he had received an email from the Chair of St Winnow Parish Council regarding the breakdown of running costs which had been submitted to them by the clerk. He had replied, saying he would attend their next meeting to discuss the matter.
263/2022.	<b>Diary Dates.</b> The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Council meeting and will be on Thursday 12 <sup>th</sup> May 2022 at 7.30 pm in the Red Store, Lerryn. <b><u>The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at 7.00 m on the same evening in the Red Store, if any member of the public wishes for an item to be included on the agenda they should submit it in writing to the Parish Clerk one week prior to the meeting.</u></b>
264/2022.	<b>Any other business raised by members.</b> Gravel on school hill and dog mess.
265/2022.	<b>Closed Session.</b> Due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed it is advisable for the members of the press and public to withdraw. There was nothing to discuss in closed session.
266/2021.	<b>Meeting Closed</b> at 9.15 pm.

Signed ----- Chairman

Dated -----

